
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 12, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Chris Ellms, Richard Bielefield  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:  Eric Rasmussen  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon 

 

The board met with Eric Rasmussen to discuss and approve his building permit application for 

930 Route 117.  Work has been done in the basement and there will be a 21’x9’x8’ addition.  

Eric needs to submit a plumber name and license number.  In addition, the board approved a 

septic plan as submitted by Presby Construction for the property.  This will move the septic back 

to the house side of the road. Map 219. Lot 6 

 

Jennifer asked the board on behalf on Peter Carbonneau if the maple trees in front of the 

Meetinghouse could be assessed as several are dying and or dead.  Margo will ask Mike 

Cavanaugh to look at the health of the trees so that a decision can be made. 

 

MR. ELLMS mentioned that there are some dead trees on the Crane Hill Road/Blake Road 

corner that should be taken down.  Jennifer will follow with Doug as to location and if in the 

town right of way. 

 

The Police Department received a noise complaint from Christine Mealy in regard to the town 

dump trucks hauling material and dumping in her neighborhood.  She felt that it has gone on for 

a long time and is disruptive to people living in the area.  The board will discuss with road Agent 

Doug Glover the duration of the ditching and any alternatives. 

 

MS. CONNORS will follow up with Spectrum as several residents on Pearl Lake Road were told 

that even with them paying, they would not extend service down the road. 

 

LARRY SAWYER had some recommendation for signage at Coffin Pond to include no 

overnight camping and carry in, carry out.  Appears people are laving trash and not cleaning up 

after their dogs.  Chris Ellms will discuss at the SH Conservation Commission meeting this 

Thursday. 

 

BOB MANCINI is looking into who if anyone is doing work on the dam at Coffin Pond this 

summer.  The SHCC would like to have work done on the inlet but would like to work with 

whomever is doing the dam at the same time. 

 

603 Solar submitted a building permit for the Town Garage Project.  The board signed off and 

will ask Chief Clark to sign off as well. 

 

The board approved a driveway permit for Tucker/Boyd Map 230, Lot 20.2 

 

The board received thank you acknowledgement from the American Red Cross for monies that 

were raised at the May town meeting..  



 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 5, 2021 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday July 19, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


